
 

 
For:  7-5-15    Income     Budget   YTD 

Operating Budget.......................................................................  2,744.50  4,000.00  -1,255.50 

Missions (designated and undesignated)...............  345.00    286.00   

Benevolence Fund......................................................................      10.00  0.00 3,385.00 

Debt Reduction................................................................................     30.00 

Mortgage Balance......................................................................... 104,707.91 

 

Mission Trips Dates Goal Amount Raised 

Brazil Team 7/24-8/11 $20,000.00 $15,738.34 

Tanzania (Moores) 5/31-6/14 $3,500.00 Amount Met 

Dublin, Ireland Team 7/7-8/3 $4,500.00 $3,185.00 

Middle East (Matthews) 5/16-6/20 $5,600.00 Amount Met 
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   home:  (616) 583-0234…………….………………Frontlinemen@FrontlineBible.com 
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ELDER BOARD: Rom Campos, Corey Johnson, John Lowder, Mike 

Riemersma (chairman) and Lynn Thomas (vice chairman).  

 

DEACON BOARD: Jeremy Gutierrez (treasurer), Tim Heyboer, John Mattias 

and Ryan Phillips  
 

Prayer@FrontlineBible.com 

Do you have a prayer or praise to be shared with the church family regarding 

yourself or an immediate relative?  If so, please feel free to contact us 

through any of the following means:  

 send an email to Prayer@FrontlineBible.com 

 use the link on the homepage of our website at FrontlineBible.com 

 call Rachel Heyboer (616-335-1932)  

 call or text Jennie Bair (616-890-3815)  

 

 

 
If you want easy access to Frontline’s webpage,  
either use the QR code below or access it using 
www.frontlinebible.comTo “like” us on Facebook,  

go to Frontline Bible Church of Byron Center. 

July 12, 2015 
 

Pastor John Lowder 
 

“II Corinthians: A Thrival Manual” 

Surprised by Suffering 
II Corinthians 11:16-33 

 



Middle School (6th - 8th grades) 
July 12 Beach Day at Grand Haven 
July 14-18  RPG Youth Conference 
July 22 Summer Youth Group 6:30 
  -9:00 pm 

High School (9th - 12th grades) 
July 12 Beach Day at Grand Haven 
July 14-18 RPG Youth Conference 
July 22 Summer Youth Group 6:30 
  -9:00 pm 

Family Bible Conference 
For the past several years the GGF Family Bible Conference has included a 
day in which we demonstrate grace by serving the community. This year our 
projects will include opportunities to serve by doing cleanup for Kent County 
Trails, working in a food pantry ministry, and helping out at a community cen-
ter in a Grand Rapids neighborhood. As well as serving others, it is also a 
great time of interacting with the RPG kids (Jr/Sr High). This will take place 
on Thursday, July 16 from 9:00 am to noon. Register for the GGF FBC today 
at www.ggfusa.org/FBC2015. 

Co-ed Softball League (18 years and older) 
Are you  interested in playing on a co-ed softball league in Byron Center at 

Whistlestop Park? If so, meet with Micah Gunderman after the service in the 

lobby today to get a headcount and discuss which night would work best for 

everyone. The leagues run Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday 

night. The first game would be the week of August 17th. The league would 

run 6 weeks with one game each week and include a single elimination tour-

nament. More information can be found at: http:byrontownshiprecreation.org/

leagues/softball-leagues/ or by contacting Micah Gunderman at 616-890-

5007. 

Frontline Women Pool Party 
Women of all ages! Frontline Women are hosting a pool party on July 24 at 

Rom and Andrea Campos’ home (3142 Maplepond Drive in Hudsonville) 

and, yes, the pool is even heated! Come to swim or just relax with the other 

women from Frontline!  Dinner will be potluck style. 

Byron Days Flea Market 
Byron Community Ministries will again host a flea market in their parking lot 

during Byron Days on Friday July, 24, 9:00-5:00 pm.  The spaces will rent for 

$10 per space including a table (tables are limited so first come first 

served).  Betsy will also have her famous “jewelry sale” in the garage and 

she welcomes donations as all profits go to Byron Community Ministries 

(donations can be dropped off at BCM).  We will also be selling hot dogs off 

the grill, ice-cream and other treats!  Michigan Blood will also be hosting a 

blood drive inside Byron Community Ministries on that day.   Please hurry to 

rent your space, as this sale will bring in many shoppers! 

  

CHILDREN’S 
WORSHIP 

(1st-2nd Grade) 

See you in the fall! 

NURSERY 
(newborn - 3 years old) 

Ryan & Abigail 
Phillips 

Lauren Riemersma 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH 
(3 years old - Kindergarten) 

Teacher -  Jill Anderson 
Helper-  Mark Anderson 

 

 

WEEK-AT-A-GLANCE: 

Tuesday, July 14 

 5:00 pm  Taekwondo Class 

Wednesday, July 15 

 7:00 am Men’s Bible Study  

Thursday, July 16 

 6:30 pm Praise Band Practice 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
July 15-18 Grace Gospel Fellowship Family Bible Conference 
July 19 Missions Trip Commissioning 
July 20 Deacons’ Meeting 6:00 pm 
July 20 Board Meeting 7:00 pm 
July 20 Just Prayer 7:00 pm 
July 22 Frontline Women Leaders Meeting 5:15 pm 
July 24 Frontline Women Pool Party 
Aug 15 “Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner” 5:00 pm 

Wednesday-Saturday, July 15-18 

 Grace Gospel Fellowship 

 Family Bible Conference at 

 Rush Creek Bible Church, 

 Byron Center 

 

Mailboxes 
If you are a regular attendee at Frontline Bible Church, you have a mailbox! 
Please check your mailbox during the summer months for missed bulletins 
and other information when you return from vacation or time off this summer. 

Save the Date 
The fall kick off church carnival is coming!. August 22 from 4:00-7:00pm. 

There will be lots of fun, food, games and prizes for all ages.  More infor-

mation will be coming! 

Family Bible Conference 
Interested in pouring love into the lives of young single moms and their chil-
dren? Come join us at Hope Unexpected for a training to learn more about 
how you can volunteer.  Sign up for a one time training by calling Pat our vol-
unteer coordinator (616-546-5760) for more information, and  begin being 
blessed, while blessing a young women in this community.  The next training 
dates are August 10, 17 and 24 at 7:45 p.m. Training will be held in Susan’s 
office located at First Reformed Church in Byron Center, 8425 Byron Center 
Avenue, Entrance “G”.  RSVP to Pat at pat.hopeunexpected@gmail.com .  

http://byrontownshiprecreation.org/leagues/softball-leagues
http://byrontownshiprecreation.org/leagues/softball-leagues
tel:%28616-546-5760
mailto:pat.hopeunexpected@gmail.com

